CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX General Membership Meeting August 13, 2019

President Otis Smith called the meeting to order at 6 pm.. Thirteen officers and board members were present with 10 general members and guests. President Otis Smith asked for all to read the July minutes and if no additions or corrections a motion to pass. Youth Director Tiger McNeil said that the \$5500 for water is for one row of camping not both-the minutes will be corrected. A motion was made by Director Bob Posner and seconded by Vice President Milt Allen to accept the minutes with the changes. Passed by all. (minutes were amended Wednesday and re-posted).

Old Business – President Otis Smith thanked all the painters – Milt, Dave Hinzpeter, Frank, Dean for repainting all of Skeet and Frank and Dean for repainting Trap. Looks great – many thanks. President Otis Smith thanked all the volunteers that helped with the Magpul shoot – Helen, Leslie, Sug, Pam, Sharon Allen, Sharon Swanson, Mike Schnell, Katie, Ugo, Bob Posner, Karen and Ed Spearing. A job well done and appreciated. President Otis Smith said the paving to the road is complete and is a huge improvement. The Magpul 3 Gun Governors shoot was a huge success. All the shooters and staff were happy and so we are hopeful that the shoot will return next year. **New Business** – President Otis Smith sent a letter to the Governor thanking him for coming and asking for help in getting a Governors tag to help pay for the fencing. Secretary Katie Brass said that next month is election of board members and directors. All are welcome to run. President Otis Smith said that Greek Stroh will be resigning next month after being here since 1974. Many thanks to him for all of his years of volunteering. Katie Brass will maintain the membership, calendar and the gate.. Three members of the Cody Archery Club were present. A discussion regarding their returning to the club as a venue or using the range on a rental basis was had. They need to go back to their members and discuss.

Being no further business a motion to adjourn was made by Treasurer Mike Schnell and seconded by Youth Director Tiger McNeil.

Adjourned at 6:35 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Otis E. Smith – President

Katie Brass - Secretary